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St Giles’ Church, Bubbenhall:  

Newsletter for July 2023. 

Rector:  Vacancy 

 Reader:  Mrs Rosemary King  

Tel No: 01788 573067  

Churchwarden: Mr Craig Greenway                                              

Tel No: 02476 303918 

 
SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE: July- August 2023 

DATE Bubbenhall  Baginton Ryton 

July 2:  

Fourth Sunday after 

Trinity 

11.00 a.m: 

 Holy Communion  

10.00 a.m: 

Village Service. 

 

9.30 a.m: 

Parish 

Communion . 

July 9: 

Fifth Sunday after 

Trinity. 

5.30 pm: 

Evensong. 

10.00 am: 

Holy Communion. 

9.30 am:  

Village Worship. 

July 16: 

Sixth Sunday after 

Trinity. 

11.00 a.m:  

Mattins. 

 

10.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion. 

9.30 a.m:  Parish 

Communion. 

 

July 23: 

Seventh Sunday 

after Trinity. 

11.00 a.m: 

Village worship 

10.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion. 

 

9.30 a.m: Family 

Service.  

 

July 30: Eighth  

Sunday after Trinity 

5th Sunday in the month: One United Benefice service for all our 

churches. This time it’s Ryton’s turn:  

Parish Communion at 9.30 a.m. 

August 6: 

The Transfiguration.  

11.00 a.m: 

Holy Communion. 

10.00 a.m: 

Village Service. 

9.30 a.m:  

Parish 

Communion. 

August 13: 

Tenth Sunday  

after Trinity  

 

5.30 p.m: 

Evensong. 

10.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion. 

9.30 a.m:  

Village Worship.  

Tuesday, August 15:                      The Blessed Virgin Mary               (The Assumption)  

 



Parish newsletter for July-August                                         Page 2 

 

DATE Bubbenhall Baginton Ryton 

August 20: 

Eleventh Sunday 

after Trinity 

11.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion 

 

10.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion. 

9.30 a.m: 

 Parish 

Communion. 

August 27: 

Twelfth Sunday after 

Trinity 

11.00 a.m: 

Village Worship 

10.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion. 

9.30 a.m:  

Family Service.  

 

September  3:  

Thirteenth Sunday 

after Trinity /  

For St Giles.   

Patronal Festival: 

11.00 a.m: 

 Holy Communion. 

10.00 a.m:  

Village Service. 

9.30 a.m: 

Parish Communion. 

 

September 10: 

Fourteenth Sunday 

after Trinity  

 

5.30 p.m: Evensong 

10.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion. 

9.30 a.m:  

Village Worship.  

At Ryton: Wednesdays July 12 and August 9: 11.30 a.m.: Holy 

Communion.  We have been able to start this monthly                                

midweek service again. Do please join us for a quiet, said service                      

lasting about half an hour. 
 

Next PCC Meeting: TBA 

From the Church Registers:  

June 15 at St John the Baptist Church, Baginton:                                          

Burial of Ashes of Eddie Large.                                                                       

May he rest in peace. 

June 4 at St John the Baptist Church, Baginton:  

Renewal of Marriage Vows of Ivor and Doreen Lambert.                          

Congratulations and good wishes to Ivor and Doreen. 

July 2 At St Giles’ Church, Bubbenhall: Baptism of Ahsoka 

Evelyn River Standing 

May she grow up healthy, happy and kind. Every blessing on Ahsoka and 

her family 
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Tuesday, June 11: Archdeacon’s Visitation : Come and 

support your churchwardens! 

We all have cause to be grateful to our Churchwardens 

Dawn, Catherine, Craig, Mark and Janet, for their sterling 

work keeping our three lovely ancient churches up and 

running- and even thriving- while we have no Rector. At the 

Archdeacon’s Visitation service, the Churchwardens are 

officially welcomed and commissioned in their service to us 

all. Please, if you can, show your appreciation and support 

by coming to the service at St Mark’s Church, Bilton, CV22 

3RN, on June 11 at 7.30 pm. 

 

July 22: at Bubbenhall Village Hall and Malt Shovel Garden: 

10.00 am- 9.00 pm     Don’t miss the Bake-off and Village 

Show    After a few years' hiatus, the Village Show is back! Do have 

a go at entering, even if you haven't before. There are lots of classes 

and something for everyone, especially younger Bubbenhallians. The 

show will be followed by a sale in the evening when entries will be 

auctioned off to raise funds for the village hall roof repairs.                         

The schedule and entry form are available here.     schedule and 

entry form                                                                                         

Organised by: Village Hall Committee 

A new Venture: Coffee and a chat at St Leonard’s Church Centre 

on the fourth Wednesday in every month 10.00- 12 noon. 

 

Next meeting July 26, 10.00-12 

noon. Tea/ coffee refreshments 

and a chat for only £2! Do join us 

and bring your friends. 

 

 

https://www.bubbenhall.info/documents/Bake_off_and_village_show_2023.pdf
https://www.bubbenhall.info/documents/Bake_off_and_village_show_2023.pdf
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Confirmation. 

 

 

We shall be starting Confirmation 

preparation for adults and young people in 

September. If you would like to be 

included, or know someone who would 

like to be confirmed, or would simply like 

more details about what Confirmation 

entails, please get in touch with the Churchwardens or Rosemary. 

 

Action Medical Research: Thank you! 

Sylvia Dixon writes: 

The committee would like to say a big thankyou to 

everyone who supported our plant and cake event  

on Thursday  25th May at the church centre. It was 

a lovely afternoon and including kind donations  we 

raised an amazing £870! 

It was a lovely  afternoon,  thank you. 

 

The Lent Appeal for 2023 

Gill Church writes: The Lent Appeal this year, in support of the 

Ukrainian people who have settled in Coventry as a result of the 

ongoing war,  raised £165.  

A huge thank you to everyone who donated, the money will be used 

to good effect. 

Ryton History Group.    We meet on the fourth Friday of every 

month from 7.30-9.30 p.m.  in the Village Hall. 

Details from Steve Garrett 76639228 or Ann 76302695 
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Your Churchyard: a place for peace and reflection. 

 

Thank you to those who are 

continuing to maintain the 

churchyard in the present 

crisis. If you would like to help 

keep our churchyard looking 

beautiful, and providing a 

place for peaceful reflection 

for everyone, please contact 

Jackie Lloyd on 02476302836 

or Craig Greenway on 02476   303918 

Our sincere thanks to all of you who work so hard and so skilfully to 

ensure that we have an immaculate churchyard – something the whole 

village can be proud of – Editor. 

 

Wildflowers: the beauty 

all around us. 

 

Delicate arrangement of Cow 

Parsley (Keks) in the ancient 

entrance arch at Bubbenhall 

Church. Created by Joanne 

Shattock. 
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Regular Groups meeting in 

Bubbenhall 
Group Meets Contact  

Friendly Club ................................... 2nd Mon of the month...............................................................  

Rainbows ........................................Thu 5.30-6.30pm.......................................................................Margaret 

Robinson - 7630 5931  

Brownies..........................................Tue, 5.30-6.45pm...................................................…………....Beverley Suffell 

- 01788 813674  

Guides.............................................Tue 6.45-

8.15pm......................................................................bubbenhallguides@gmail.com  

Sarah Cooke Dance School..............contact Sarah ...........................................................….................Sarah 

Cooke - 7651 1387  

WCC Wednesday Mobile Library.....Every 3 weeks, 9.40-10.00am .........Ellesmere, Stoneleigh Road 10.30-

11.00am.........Lower End…………...…………..                                                                                                    

 

Children in Church. 

 

We love having children in our 

churches, and there is always 

provision for them at our  

9.30 a.m. services at St. 

Leonard’s Church, Ryton.  

All families with babies and children are sure of a warm welcome 

whenever they can join us. Families from Bubbenhall are 

especially welcome.  

All Ryton Sunday morning services start at 9.30 a.m., and the 

pattern is: 

2nd Sunday in every month: Village Worship.  

The most informal of all our services. We start in the Church 

Centre (warm and welcoming) with workshop activities for children, 

and coffee, puzzles and chat for grown ups to get to know one 

another.  
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At about 10.00 we move into church for a short and child-centred 

service. There is no need to be there on the dot of 9.30- people drift 

in as soon as they can make it. 

4th Sunday in every month: Family Service.  

An all-age service of readings, songs and activities with everybody 

young and old in church together. Children always participate in the 

readings/ drama sketches etc.  

Tea/coffee and cake after the service in the Church Centre. 

 

1st and 3rd Sundays in every month: Parish Communion 

with Sunday School.  

Tea/coffee and the chance to socialise after every service.  Children 

start the service in  church with their parents, and after the first 

hymn go out for Sunday School activities in the Church Centre, 

returning to receive a blessing at the time of Communion. Parents 

are welcome to accompany their little 

ones to Sunday School and stay with 

them if they lack confidence at first. 

At these services, we also have a robed 

choir which includes older children (aged 

about 8 and upwards) and teenagers:  

if your son or daughter enjoys singing, 

please encourage them to join the choir.  

Contact Barbara Marsh, our choir 

mistress on geoffandba@gmail.com  (tel. 

02476 304295)  

We also offer the opportunity for children, young people and adults 

to train to become altar servers at the Parish Communion services 

at both Bubbenhall and Ryton churches.  

Contact Rosemary on rosiking2963@gmail.com 

or 01788573067 about this. 

mailto:rosiking2963@gmail.com
http://zionpres.org/files/2013/03/choir.jpg
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People of all ages get involved at Village Worship  

and at Family Service.  

At Ryton:  

Village Worship: Second Sunday of every month, 9.30 a.m.  

Family Service: Fourth Sunday of every month, 9.30 a.m. 

 

 

                                                                                                            

Do come 

along and 

bring the 

children!  
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Steak, sausage, burgers, 

salads  & puddings provided.    

Bring your own drinks.   

£10pp,  £5 for children 12 

yrs & under  

Tickets available from Ba 

Marsh  

99 High Street Ryton. 

024 7630 4295   or   

geoffandba@gmail.com   

 

 

The Bells of St. Leonard’s… 

 

It is wonderful to hear the bells 

for our Sunday services twice a 

month. Thank you very much to 

all those who ring. 

 

If you would like to try bellringing for 

yourself, or have any enquiries, please 

contact Tower Captain Bob on bob-bob49@hotmail.co.uk mobile 

07979868260, or Beverley Whiting on 07715 454636. We meet at 

the church on Monday evenings from 7:30pm.  

 

Bubbenhall and Baginton ringers and enquiries very 

welcome! Contact Bob or Bev- details above. 

 

mailto:bob-bob49@hotmail.co.uk
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At Ryton  Parish Communion services, (First and third Sundays every 

month at 9.30 am.) we have a small but dedicated robed choir.  We 

would love to recruit some additional members- perhaps you or 

members of you family, including children? Contact Ba on 02476 

304295 - you will be most welcome! And you don’t have to be able 

to sight-read music- we are all learning. Ba also leads an enthusiastic 

augmented choir who meet on Wednesdays to rehearse music for 

contributing to special services and festivals as well as other music 

events. 

 

 

At choir practice we work hard- but each practice only lasts one hour! And 

we have a brilliant director! Come and join us for fun and fellowship as we 

work together to produce a good sound. 

 

Before the Covid lockdown, we were able to offer the opportunity for 

children and adults to train to become altar servers at the Parish Communion 

services at both Bubbenhall and Ryton. We are now in a position to offer this 

training again. 

Contact Rosemary on rosiking2963@gmail.com  (tel. 07877666123) about this. 

 

mailto:rosiking2963@gmail.com
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Used printer cartridges 

please!  

John Church writes: Thank 

you to everyone that has 

donated their cartridges. 

This money will be sent to our account at the end of the 

quarter.  

Overall since we started we have gained £71.95 , which is a great 

help and it doesn’t cost us a penny. If anyone has the chunky printer 

cartridges that we can recycle, please let me have them- there is a 

plastic box for them just outside the Church centre door at Ryton. 

At Bubbenhall, please leave your used cartridges at the back 

of church, or drop them off at Craig’s house. 

 

TWIRLS – Women’s Institute 

 

Meet every third Thursday of the month at Ryton Village Hall 

7:30 to 9:30 p.m.  

Further details from Claire Jones The Old Post Office Church Road 

Ryton-on-Dunsmore CV8 3ET 07721 560349  

TWIRLSRYTONONDUNSMOREWI@GMAIL.COM 

 

mailto:TWIRLSRYTONONDUNSMOREWI@GMAIL.COM
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June 24-25 Patronal Flower Festival at St. John the Baptist 

Church, Baginton 

 

Churchwarden Dawn 

welcomes people to this 

year’s Patronal Flower 

festival. Thank you to all of 

you who came and 

supported us.  

Pictured are just a few of 

last year’s striking and 

beautiful displays in the 

setting of  our wonderful 

ancient church 
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Thought for the month:  a fable 

One night a snake... while it was looking for food, entered a 

carpenter’s workshop. 

The carpenter, who was a rather untidy man, had left several of his 

tools lying on the floor. 

One of them was a saw. As the snake went round and round the 

shop, he climbed over the saw, which gave him a little cut. 

At once, thinking that the saw was attacking him, he turned around 

and bit it so hard that his mouth started to bleed. This made him 

very angry. He attacked again and again until the saw was covered 

with blood. 

 

Dying from his own wounds, the 

snake decided to wrap himself 

around the saw and began to 

squeeze with all his strength… 

but he ended up killing himself. 

Sometimes we react with anger 

not realizing we are only hurting ourselves. In life, sometimes it's 

better to ignore situations, ignore people and their behaviour. People 

say and do things but it's your decision to react in a positive way. 

 

Soft answers remove anger, Rough words raise rage. Proverbs 15:1 
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Adult and Community Learning  Warwickshire County Council 

 

Bring warmth and enrichment to those autumnal days with 

an Adult Learning course!   

Would you like to develop your skills, discover a rewarding hobby or 

improve your qualifications? Our new programme starts September 

2021 and topics include: 

Computing: For beginners (ideal for those with little or no 

experience with computers), Next Steps (for improvers), iPad for 

beginners and improvers, ITQs for those who wish to gain a 

qualification. 

English, Maths and ESOL (English for Speakers of Other 

Languages): Build confidence in these subjects, improve employment 

prospects and gain qualifications.   

Leisure courses include: Arts, English Social History, Languages, 

Papercraft, Photography, Patchwork & Quilting, Sugarcraft, 

Upholstery & Soft Furnishings, Autumn and Festive Crafts and more.  

Details will be available online from early August at 

www.warwickshire.gov.uk/adultlearning 

 

For printed brochures or for more information please email 

aclsouth@warwickshire.gov.uk  or ring 01926 738978.  

 

http://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/adultlearning
mailto:aclsouth@warwickshire.gov.uk
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… and don’t forget 

the ….Percival 

Guildhouse,  

Rugby’s 

independent Adult 

Learning Centre. 

Next to the 

Library, opposite 

Asda.  

Brochure of next year’s courses available shortly on 

website:   www.percival-guildhouse.co.uk  

or phone 01788 542467 for details and enrolment for 

September. 

Tailpiece:   

 
Contributions for the September Newsletter by 

August 20th please. 

http://www.percival-guildhouse.co.uk/


Parish newsletter for July-August                                         Page 17 

 

Please encourage others to ask to receive the 

Newsletter by email: the email version contains 

more news than there is room for in the paper 

version, and sometimes cartoons, pictures and jokes.  

Just contact Rosemary on rosiking2963@gmail.com 

and ask to be added to the list. No charge! 

  

Have a nice summer, love from Rosemary. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:rosiking2963@gmail.com

